Walter J. Burien, Jr.

P. O. Box 31121

Mesa, Arizona 85275

Telephone: 480 649-7177    

Cell: 520 420-0068

November 13th 2001

Deann Gillespie                                                                     SENT BY FAX – 8:05 p.m. – 11/13/01

7319 North 16th Street, Suite 100                                            Fax # 602 870-9783 (4 pages)

Phoenix, Arizona 85020

RE: Letter received today from CSSA

Deann:

The letter I received today from CSSA had enclosed in it my check #4222 made out to Helen Dimmer in the amount of $12, and a copy of the subpoena I served on Helen Dimmer, with a note page attached on the back.  It is obvious that someone was instructed to send my check back to me, and they did.

However, in doing so, I think they inadvertently sent the note page that was attached to their copy of the subpoena. This becomes an obvious assessment of the note being unintentionally included based on the defamatory, false, and leaning towards conspiratorial comments contained within the note:

The handwriting of Helen Dimmer on the front of the subpoena does not match with the handwriting on the note attached. My guess is the handwriting on the note is that of Dave, whom Helen references.

The note states that: “Walter Burien threatened the judge”. This is totally untrue and defamatory.

The note states that: “which is why the MTD meeting two FBI agents.”  and, “they are watching him.” I don’t know what MTD is, but it is obvious to me that CPS has fabricated a defamatory false reality and they are promoting it to others, including the FBI.  

The note also states: “Kris D (the CM) does not have enough against him at this point for this child to get custody.”  This comment concerns me the most. Especially the use of: “at this point”. The intent of the comment is crystal clear. Per: “get custody”, it appears custody for the state, and based on the intent shown, a strong probability of orchestrating current and future events to get “enough against him”

If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact me. You may want to secure a copy of “Dave’s” handwriting. Additionally, DG suggested that you might want to petition the FBI for protection of my son and self. Please confirm, by phone, receipt of this letter and the attached 3 pages at: 520 420-0068.

Sincerely,
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Walter J. Burien, Jr.                                                                                         CC: DG
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